Q Z S

<u>CASE 3348:</u> Application of JOSEPH I. O'NEILL, Jr. for pool rules for SOUTH PRAIRIE-SAN ANDRES POOL -

ASE \mathbb{N} 2348 PP/icAtion, TANSCR: PTS, SMALL Exhibits FTC

GOVERNOR JACK M. CAMPBELL CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico **Gil Conservation Commission**



STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

SANTA FE

December 9, 1966

P. O. BOX 2088

Mr. Booker Kelly White, Gilbert, Koch & Kelly Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 787 Santa Fe, New Mexico DOCKER IN LED

Date

Case No. <u>3348</u> Order No. <u>R-3019-A</u> Applicant:

JOSEPH I. O'NEIL

Dear Sir:

LAND COMMISSIONER

GUYTON B. HAYS

MEMBER

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

Re:

oilin A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC___X

Artesia OCC____

Aztec OCC

OTHER J. M. Huber Corporation - Suite 922 Vaughn Building,

Midland, Texas - Attention: Mr. Floyd Meade

GOVERNOR DAVID F. CARGO CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Gil Conservation Commission



LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON B. HAYS Member

P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE

February 14, 1968

Mr. Charles White White, Gilbert, Koch & Kelly Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 787 Santa Fe, New Mexico Re: Case No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-B Applicant:

JOSEPH I. O'NEILL

STATE GEOLÒGIST A. L. PORTER, JR.

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Acres 18

C

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

Futu

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC	X	
Artesia OCC_		
Aztec OCC		
Other	J. M. Huber	Corporation

DRAFT GMH/esr

2-12-68

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

RECORDS CENTER & LAW LIBRARY

CASE No. 3348

2 -

Order No. R- 3019-B

13-69

APPLICATION OF JOSEPH I. O'NEILL, JR., FOR SPECIAL RULES FOR THE SOUTH PRAIRIE-SAN ANDRES POOL, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>February 7</u>, 196<u>8</u>, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Elvis A. Utz</u>.

NOW, on this <u>day of February</u>, 196<u>8</u>, the Commission, a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3019, dated December 22, 1965, temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of said Order No. R-3019, Case 3348 was reopened December 7, 1966, to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that could be efficiently and economically developed by one well and to show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That the results of interference tests taken during the temporary one-year period were inconclusive and that by -2-CASE 3348 Order No. R-3019-B

Order No. R-3019-A, dated December 9, 1966, the temporary rules and regulations were continued in effect for an additional period of time during which time additional interference tests should be conducted.

(5) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019-A, this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and present all available information, including additional interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(6) That no additional interference tests have been conducted to gather additional reservoir information concerning the subject pool.

(7) That no additional evidence was presented to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well in the South Prairie-San Andres Pool.

(8) That it has not been established that one well can efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres in the subject pool.

(9) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Orders Nos. R-3019 and R-3019-A should be abolished.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Orders Nos. R-3019 and R-3019-A, are hereby abolished.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.



CORE LABORATORIES. INC. Petroleum Reservoir Engineering DALLAS 7, TEXAS

Formation cored in the subject well has been analyzed according to instructions received at the laboratory. Results of the analysis are presented in both tabular and graphical form on the attached Completion Coregraph. Information relative to the drilling fluid used during the coring operation, sampling and preservation of the core and type of analysis employed will also be found on the Completion Coregraph.

Thank you for the opportunity to be of service.

Core Laboratories, Inc. P. O. Box 4337 Midland, Texas

4 Try

CL-431

Distribution of Final Reports

1

3-30-65

4 Copies

÷,

Mr. Richard Webster Sunset International Petroleum Corporation 201 Wall Building Midland, Texas

2 Copies

Mr. Joseph I. C'Neill, Jr. 410 West Ohio Midland, Texas

2 Copies

2 Copies

SY.

The Atlantic Refining Company P. O. Box 1978 Roswell, New Mexico

Mr. Dov Amir Sunset International Petroleum Corporation 400 South Beverly Drive Beverly Hills, California

PAGE 1 CONVENTIONS BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico , YaOO December 14, 1965 EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY **C**.) EXAMINER MEXICO HEARING dearnley-meier reporting service, NEW IN THE MATTER OF: ALBUQUERQUE, Application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. for $-\hat{\Omega}$ SPECIALIZING IN DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, special rules for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks 1092 • PHONE 243-669 the promulgation of special pool rules for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt) Case No. 3348 County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre proration units. Applicant 4 C further seeks the extension of said pool to 1120 SIMMS BLDG. . P. O. BOX include portions of Sections 16, 17, 20 and 21, Sownship 8 South, Range 36 East. BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner. <u>_____</u> TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING U 1

Ś.

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EXAMINER HEARING

SANTA FE , NEW MEXICO

REGISTER

NAME :	REPRESENTING:	LOCATION:
Jay T. Cox	Skelly Oil Co.	Hobbs, N.M.
Borta tell	whit whit is as keep	SF
A una Destaume	RW Byram	SF
WC awan	Pau American	Juttent, Tree
has I. Unalou	k ·	Paswell
d T. anderson		- midland
R. Apple Son		
X J Jones	Tasee V Slew	al ar Care
and allit	WARAA	SE
ad S. Morrian	- Sette, montgomen, Velenin of	Madreer presta
A & Johnson	Sheet al Co	midland,
Stray.		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
T. Passons	Perry Bades	Millaud
Khulla		Ramaral Na

Ť

Page 1

Page 2

.

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Ξ.

	EXAMINER HEARING	
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	SANTA FE , NEW M	EXICO
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	REGISTER	
HEARING DATE D	ECEMBER 14, 1965 TIME	: 9 A.M.
NAME :	REPRESENTING:	LOCATION:
A.L. Korter Jr.	OCC.	Soute Ze
EW NESTOR RA CLARKE	SHELL OIL COMPANY SHELL OIL COMPANY	MIDLAND, TEX MIDLOND, TEX
UB Macay	INTERNATIONAL OILBEAS	Denver, Colo
d'is . d		
•		

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EXAMINER HEARING

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Page

3

REGISTER

HEARING DATE DECE	MBER 14, 1965 TIME:	LOCATION:	•
NAME :	REPRESENTING:		
NAME :			···
		c	

MR. UTZ: The next Case will be 3348: Application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. for special rules for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County. MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly of White, Gilbert, Koch and 1 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Kelly on behalf of the Applicant and I have one witness and ask that he be sworn. (Witness sworn.) MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances in this 2 • PHONE 243-6691 Case? If there aren't any, you may continue Mr. Kelly. *** EDMUND T. ANDERSON, having been first duly sworn, 1120 SIMMS BLDG. . P.O. BOX 1092 1213 HIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST . was examined and testified as follows: DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. KELLY: Would you state your name, position and employer, Q please? My name is Edmund T. Anderson. I'm employed by Α Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. in Midland, Texas. And what is your position with the company? I am General Drilling Production Superintendent and Q Α Petroleum Engineer. Could you give the Examiner a brief sketch of your $\mathbf{g} \neq \mathbf{Q}$ professional background and education? I graduated from Oklahoma University in 1940 and Α

SPECIALIZING INI DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS llC. dearnley-meier reporting service,

1213

Referring to what you have marked as Exhibit 1, will Q you show the Examiner the area that you are concerned with? The field is designated as the area enclosed in a Α heavy black line. Upon the completion of the Huber Number 2

 Albuquerque, New MEXICO Albuquerque, Nevi MEXICO DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY dearnley-meier reporting service, 294 2 • PHONE : PHONE 256-1092 • BOX 10 EAST P.O.B SIMMS BLDG. SPECIALIZING IN

CONVENTIONS

COPY,

3

since that time I have been in the oil business and the chemical business. For the past fifteen years I have been with O'Neill in this present position.

And have you had actual day-to-day familiarity with Q the subject application?

Yes, I have. Α

MR. KELLY: Are the witness' qualifications acceptable?

MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.

(By Mr. Kelly) Will you state briefly what J. I. Q O'Neill seeks by this application?

This particular area is a very marginal situation Α Ē insofar as the San Andres is concerned. The South Prairie was drilled originally and completed in the Bough "C" formation and being unsuccessful came back and completed well in the San Andres.

Since that time there has been three additional producers: One very marginal and two re-entry attempts which were unsuccessful.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 marked for identification.)



in the southeast of 17, it was necessary to expand the field and the suggested outline denoted by the light line was simply a line about a mile area around the producing well. Your application does not depend on that line however? ALRUQUERQUE, NEVI MEXICO ALBUQUERCJE, NEW MEXICO Q No, sir, it does not. Would you locate the three producers that are Α ିରେ located in the proposed field? Well, the first well was the J. I. O'Neill State"L" 243.6691 Number 1 which is in the southwest of the southwest of 16. I SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 2 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST • PHONE 256-1 The second well completed was the Sunset - O'Neill in the northwest of the southwest of 16. The third well was the O'Neill 2-L which is, in effect, a dry well or practically a dry well and the last well drilled and completed was by Huber SPECIALIZING IN in the southeast, southeast of 17. Previous to our completion of the first well Coastal 1120 States, I believe they called it the Atlantic States, was an attempted completion. In fact it was completed and was abandoned after a small amount of production. It is located in the southeast, southeast of 16. The well in the southeast of the southwest of 17 is owned by Huber and they re-entered an old abandoned "OC" well and pumped this well from the San Andres formation. They got a very large production of water and this was later abandoned. In the southwest of the northeast of 17 is shown the

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS dearnley-meier reporting service,

It is actually carried on the records as a New O'Neill 1-A. Federal Number 1. We entered this well and attempted a completion unsuccessfully in the San Andres.

Now, referring to what we've marked Exhibit 2, would Q you go through that for the Examiner?

The contour map is on what is known as a Pi Marker Α which is a very reliable marker in that area. In the northern map or the upper part of the map these contours, I feel, should be dotted instead of solid as we certainly do not know what the geological situation is north of this production. As you know we are right up against the old arch that runs through that country and there is probably a low in front of the arch or at least there appears to be one.

Down in the field you can see there was reason probably for the Bough "C" production. It is a small closed The only relation between the productivity of the wells area. and the geology to date has been the fact that the four attempted completions that were dry are slightly north of the three producing wells and whether this is valid or not for future drilling we don't know and if we should gain a little structure to the north, it might develop that these might be the marginal or edge wells for the field. This we don't know. Actually our geological knowledge is very limited. The deep wells were very poor. So really the only well we have to go on



COPY, CONVENTIONS

EXPERT TEITIMONY, DAILY

STATE

HEARINGS.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

• PHONE 243-6691 PHONE 256-1294 •

IS BLDG.

SIMMS FIRST N

1120



are the three wells: The 2-L, the Huber 2 and the Sunset well. Now, you've prepared a cross section of your Q producers which we have marked Exhibit 3? I did. This is not a very good looking cross section Α but it is the best way to give you an idea of the problems of this area. The Huber well is on the left. As you will note, first of all, all of these wells penetrated the Upper and Lower Slaughter zones which are present throughout the San Andres area. Some of the good fields in this area have been completed quite often in one of the zones; either the upper, the middle or the lower. In this particular South Prairie area we have attempted completions in all three of them. Sometimes unsuccessfully. As you will note, the Huber well was completed with

That's the a small set of perforations in the Lower Slaughter. well on the left.

The next well, which is the Sunset-O'Neill State A-l, was perforated in both Upper, Middle and Lower.

The O'Neill L-1 State on which we had less data because



CONVENTIONS

EXPLIRE TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY.

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS.

Albuciuergue, New Mexico Albuquergue, New Mexico

243-6691

PHONE 256-1

5 BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 NATIONAL BANK EAST • F

PIRST N

120

it was an old well, we perforated the Upper and the Lower. There is a bridge plug set in between the two areas so that well is completed in the Upper.

In the O'Neill State 2 well we perforated the Middle and the Lower and we have practically no well.

Now, if there was ever an area that I have worked in where logs and cores meant less apparently they do in this particular area. We have an exhibit here --

Q You might as well go ahead to Exhibit 5 which is your log of your O'Neill_State 1-A.

A I would like to show you this although I don't know if it has anything less interest in it. We were half interest owners and I suggested that we just plug it. Quite often in co-owned wells you will complete when you won't your own. So, after considerable thought we completed the well. The well will produce 137 barrels a day with about 60 or 80 barrels of water but this well pumped for months before it got to this place and we have this peculiarity in the area, it means that there is hardly no such thing as a dry hole dollar-wise because you've got to run pipe and try to complete them all before you can give them up if you are going to keep drilling.

Now, the well that we drilled, the last well that we drilled has a much better core than this and we have a dry hole in that. Now, you can blame completion some for this but this is not uncommon for the area. We have drilled other wells outside this immediate area and had the same thing happen to us I believe that you'd be better off to put your money into completion than you do core graphs or any extra logs because the data you get from them is just not too good. We personally



CONVENTION

CoPΥ.

Albuqueroue, New MEXICO
Albuqueroue, New MEXICO

294

• PHONE 256-

•

P.O. BOX 10 BANK EAST

S BLDG. • NATIONAL

SIMMS FIRST N

1120



feel the reason for this, that probably in the area there is something in this area you might say and your core, this 5 inch diameter core is not what represents the 40 acres or the 80 acres. The permeabilities are probably very high but you don't see them on the core graphs because we make large volumes of water. The porosities are low. They are in the neighborhood of 5 to 6 per cent. When you put a pencil to the porosity, you wonder why you're there and yet we have one well that has produced 1,000 barrels and is still a well that will make 125 to 130 barrels a day. Now, this is one of the reasons that we are asking for the 80=acre spacing because of the economics of the area.

Q Well Mr. Anderson, do you feel that with the permeability, even though you have bad porosity, if you have productive acreage you can at least drain it?

A I certainly feel we can because we're still looking at wells at the end of the year that are producing in the neighborhood of 200 barrels a day and as you know lifting 200 barrels a day for 5,000 feet, you have to have a pretty good fluid column or you don't do it with normal pumping equipment.

Q Now, referring to what we have marked Exhibit 5-A, B, C, and D, which is the history of the individual wells, would you go through that for the Examiner?

dearnigy-moior reporting service, specializing in depositions, hearings, statements, expert testimony

CONVENTIONS

COPY,

DAILY

MEXICO

NEW

JE, NEW

243-(

BOX 1092 EAST

P.O.

SIMM: FIRST

1120



þ

dearney-moiser reporting service, inc. Specializing in depositions, hearings, statements, expert termony, daily copy, 1220 simms blog, Prove 243-6691 • Albuquerque, new mexico 1233 first national bank east • phone 243-6291 • Albuquerque, new mexico

CONVENTION

A I'll just briefly read it: The State "L" Number 1 is the first well of re-entry. We plugged it back at 5090. The perforations are shown and the well completed originally for 41 barrels of oil and 28 barrels of water in 24 hours. We pumped it until we were able to get the 41 so we could show it as an allowable well. As we continued to produce the well, the oil increased to where now the last series of days of pumping although it had been shut in some of the time, it was making in the neighborhood of 125 - 135 barrels of oil plug about 25 barrels of water. Now, that well cost us \$32,500 because it was a re-entry.

The "L" Number 2 which offsets it on 40-acre spacing was drilled to 5025, perforated as shown in the Upper, Middle and Lower Slaughter and we completed it after quite a struggle and ended up with 7 barrels of oil and 120 barrels of water a day. This was as of 8-24-55 and right today 1 don't believe it will make the seven barrels. It probably will make one or two barrels with about 120 barrels of water.

Now, in some of these wells we have had communication between the perforations and again it doesn't seem to have much to do with production.

The Sunset-O'Neill State 1-A which was completed on 4-28-65 was perforated as shown, which is the Upper, Middle and Lower Slaughter and I would like to read briefly -- I've seemed



to have mislaid the letter but I can give it to you on that. The well started off making about 120 barrels of water and about DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 3 or 4 barrels of oil a day. Now, this was back as you will note on 4-28-65 and at the end of several months' pumping we ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO finally had a well there that as of now will produce about 125 dearnley-meier reporting service, inc. to 130 barrels of oil a day and it makes about 60 to 65 barrels of water. Now, the Huber Federal Number 2 was drilled to 243-6691 approximately the same depth as the other wells, perforated 2 • PHONE 1 PHONE 256-1 with 32 holes only in the Lower Slaughter and this well 1120 SIMMS BLDG. . P.O. BOX 1092 1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST . swabbed 137 barrels of fluid in 24 hours of which 110 barrels was oil and 27 barrels, water. Now, this well will now make SPECIALIZING IN about amount of oil right today. This is the total complete wells.

With the three wells that are actually classified as 0 producers, do you feel all of them have a potential to produce an 80-acre allowable.

They certainly do. Α

Now, do you have any information on bottom hole 0 pressures? Are all of these wells being pumped?

They are all being pumped and, of course, we have no Α bottom hole pressure information. We have no sonolog

information to date. I have refrained from writing it because after all with a mixture of salt water and oil your sonolog



readings are a little useless except in interference tests which we plan to make because there's something odd about the area where we can have a sorry looking core like that and yet produce this amount of fluid. So, we do need interference tests and we need bottom hole pressure tests but I'm afraid it would be difficult to get since all the wells are pumping.

Q You feel interference tests would give you fairly good information in this?

A I think the rate of the wells would show pretty
strongly in the interference tests if such a thing exists.
Q Now, what are your crude characteristics?

A This is the sad part of it. The crude is some of the lower gravity crude for the area. There is some other 18, 19 and 20 gravity crude in the area and that is what we have in these wells. Now this crude brings \$2,33 approximately. We're out 15 cents for trucking. You estimate your taxes and its 17 cents. This gives you a net of \$2 approximately with 80 per cent working interests which most of these properties have on them, that leaves you with about \$1.60 and I expect lifting costs over the life of the properties will exceed the 60 cents themself. If you say you are making a \$1 a barrel, you are probably being optimistic over the life of the property. The wells will cost approximately \$65,000 depending on whether you have batteries on the leases or not. What it tells you is



CONVENTIONS

AIBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

699

• PHONE 243-64 PHONE 256-1294

SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST •

1120



1.2

PAGE 12 that you have to have 65,000 barrels of oil to pay it out. Well now, two times return, that's 130,000. Now, this would be satisfactory if we could get our money back the first time in some sort of quick order. I doubt anybody would drill this type of production for one and a half or two times or less return of their investment over such a long period. This is what we're looking at. If we had a regular 40-acre allowable, we'd be five years paying out. We don't know that they'll last five years to begin with. Generally, it's a little sad to see this much salt water although we don't know what the relation the salt water is to the producing zone. This is our problem. Since they've acted as they have where the water has decreased to some extent and the oil come up, I would think they are unassociated but this we certainly don't know. This is a guess on my part.

Q Well, with your high initial water do you feel that there is chance of a secondary recovery program in this area?

J.

CONVENTIONS

COPY.

MEXICO

Albuquerque, New J
Albuquerque, New Mex

243-6691

PHONE 2
PHONE 256-1

1092 - - -

BOX 1 EAST

P.O.

BLDG. 6

1120 SIMMS E

SPECIALIZING IN

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc

A At this stage of the game I would say, "no." If these permeabilities exists and they are undoubtedly fractures, I would imagine it would be very difficult to flood but, again, it's early to say. This is what we need: is time to evaluate this field. Now, there is drilling obligations on us and I seriously doubt on this 40-acre situation if they will drill the wells. It's just too tough economically. Q In your opinion, a prudent operator with the cost features and the crude characteristics facing them would probably not drill on 40 acres?

A This is the way they feel now but what we need is some time and maybe by the end of the year as we have asked for in the application we will know a little bit more about the area. We don't want to move out of it because, after all, we do have some wells that will make 125 barrels a day and even though it's 18 gravity crude as hard as it is to find, we would like to stay but we do need help on the 80-acre spacing which will slow down our drilling obligation and reduce our investment until we can see what we have there.

Q Do you have a suggestion to the Commission on your spacing rules if this application is successful?

A Do you mean as to where to drill?

Q Yes.

A We would like to be able to drill to either to the 40 or to center 200 feet or whatever is permitted if the land is broken up into 80-acre shares. There are some dry holes on the 80's. I believe that there is a chance that some of these holes on some of these 80's would be drilled in another location.

Q Do you feel that the granting of this application would prevent waste in that a prudent operator might not drill



CONVENTIONS

COTY.

NEW MEXICO

COUERQUE, NE

243-6 1294

+ PHONE 2 PHONE 256-1

1092

P.C. BOX 10 BANK EAST

S BLDG. .

1120 SIMMS



on a 40-acre spacing? MGE 14 CONVENTIONS I think that this is a sensible request. I think that A COPY, it leads toward development of this new field and it would DAILY Altuquerque, New Mexico Altuquerque, New Mexico certainly if it's economical, it will prevent waste. STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, dearnley-meier reporting service, It certainly will prevent economic waste? Certainly and if the economics are better well then, Α there might be more wells drilled if it's really sensible. 243-6691 Were Exhibits 1 through 5-A, B, C, & D prepared by • PHONE 2 PHONE 256-1 DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, you or under your supervision? · 7092 BOX 1 A They were. IS BLDG. . P.O. BI MR. KELLY: I move for the introduction of these SPECIALIZING IN exhibits. 1120 SIMMS 1 1213 FIRST N MR. UTZ: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5-D will be entered into the record in this Case. (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5-D were offered and admitted into evidence.) CROSS EXAMINATION BY MR. UTZ: Mr. Anderson, referring to your Exhibit Number 1, 0 you have a light crosshatched area which I believe you stated would be your recommendation for horizontal delineation? Right, and it's simply a square area roughly a mile around the wells. With reference to the Huber Well Number 1 in the Q

southwest quarter of Section 17, what was the production history on that well?

PAGE 15

That well was a Bough "C" well upon its completion. Α Actually there were two parties as far as I know that entered this well: one following the other. They produced it, oh, it must have been six or eight months and made 100 per cent water with just a skim of oil and Huber later took it over and they pumped it for several months and it is temporarily abandoned at this time.

> MR. PORTER: But it did show production? THE WITNESS: Just a skim of oil is all.

(By Mr. Utz) For all practical purposes --Q It's a dry hole, yes, sir. Α

Then I would question your recommendation. It seems as if we have three dry holes within the boundaries of this light crosshatched area. Now, could it be that you are trying to cover yourself on your 80-acre spacing request, wouldn't a rule in your 80-acre order if it was granted calling for any well drilled within a mile of the pool take care of your situation?

That would be fine. Α

NEW MEXICO

Albuquerque, h
Albuquerque, New

243-6691

• PHONE 256-

• 1092

BOX 1 EAST

0 Å

1120 SIMMS 1213 FIRST I

0

TESTIMONY, DAILY

EXPERT

SPECIALIZING IN DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS,

learnley-meier reporting service,

Then we could reduce the horizontal area substantially? Q A We could.

And try to produce in wells in that area? Q

PAGE 16 Yes, sir. The reason I extended out a little was also Α CONVENTIONS because, in addition, we have some wells offsetting each other and one of them a dry hole and the other a very good producer COPY, DAILY MEXICO but that would be something we could request if we drilled TESTIMONY, NEW offset later. Albuquerque, h Albuquerque, nev; SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT Are you familiar with R-2746 which is the Flying "M" Q 80-acre rule? Α Yes, sir. Would those rules in their exact form be satisfactory Q • 33 insofar as your request is concerned? 80X EASI In every way except that I would like to see us able Α to drill on either 40. SIMMS FIRST N Those rules will allow you to drill on either 40. Q 1120 Flying "M", I believe, is fixed. Isn't it fixed? Ά I don't believe it is. I read it yesterday. Q You can drill a second well on the 80, but I think the Â original has to be drilled on a pattern. Ò That is correct. I would certainly like to see us get off the pattern Α if we could. And drill within 200 feet of the center? Q

A Of a quarter, quarter or drill two wells on the 80 if we wished because some of these 80's have dry holes on them already and I know if these three wells continue to show this

dearnley-meier reporting service,

kind of productivity, we will run some more wells even if we can't explain it to ourselves.

PAGE 17

To sum up your request then, I would gather from Q your testimony that your only problem is figuring out just what you do have here because of the unusual nature of the reservoir you're having some investment problems and you would like some more time in order to properly evaluate your wells. Yes, sir.

And not to drill any unnecessary wells? Q

Yes, sir. We cannot explain to ourselves what we have right now seismic-geologically and so forth.

Your problem is aggravated somewhat by that ridge 0 or something?

Very much so. Α

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness?

BY MR. PORTER:

Q

Α

Mr. Anderson, of course you have no information concerning drainage now. Would you expect to have more information on that in a year's time? Α

Yes, sir, I think so and we will have some drilling tests.

You will take some interference tests? Q

Α



CONVENTIONS

EXPERT TIESTIMONY, DAILY

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS,

SPECIALIZING IN S

•

BOX EAST

P.O.

S BLDG. NATION

SIAIMS FIRST N

1120

dearnley-meier reporting service,

MEXICO

NEW . MEXIC

LBUQUERQUE, NEW

And I think if we can show we can easily draw down a

well in an adjoining 80 why probably it would satisfy us that CONVENTIONS we are pretty well interconnected. MR. PORTER: I believe that's all. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, UQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO JERQUE, NEW MEXICO MR. KELLY: Mr. Examiner, I have letters from all the other producers in the area and some of these are not in production, they just have acreage. THE WITNESS: Some have acreage and some have DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. PHONE 243-6691
PHONE 256-1294 production also. MR. KELLY: We would like to give these to the • Examiner. They are all supporting the application. BOX 10 MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the P.O. BANK S'BLDG. ž witness? You may be excused. SPECIALIZING SIMMS FIRST N (Witness was excused.) 1120 And other appearances in this Case? Any other statements to be made in this Case? Mr. Kelly, are these letters which you have just

Mr. Kelly, are these letters which you have just handed me statements of concurrence?

MR. KELLY: They are all concurring with the application.



dearnley-meier reporting service,

MR. UTZ: I have in the file: Sunset International, Skelly Oil, American Petrofina, Lone Star Producing and J. M. Huber Corporation, letters of concurrence.

MR. KELLY: I believe that's it. Those are just carbons.



	1					
ş			INDEX			
MCICF FCDOFFIRG SCFVICC, INC. Depositions, hearings, state ments, expert testimony, daily copy, conventions P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • Albuquerque, NEW MEXICO	נש	TNESS	,		PAGE	ż
CON	EDMUND	T. ANDERSON				_
S S S						
NY, DAIL W. MEXIC	נَD	lrect Examina	ation by M	r. Kelly	2	
TIMON TEW ME	Cı	oss Examinat	tion by Mr	. Utz	14	
SBFVICE, INC. ENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO		coss Examinat	tion by Mr	. Porter	17	
S C T Ts. Ext BUQUE	an an tha an Tha an tha an				e2	e .
AL AL						
5, STA 5, STA 16 243-	-		:			
CDDTTTTC HEARINGS, STATE M PHONE 236-1294 •						
CLEALTING IN DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE M SPECIALIZING IN DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE M 1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1002 • PHONE 243-6691 1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST • PHONE 236-1294. •			· 4			
CCALDEY-MCIEF						
- M • PEF		E S		m C		·
dearney			XHIBI	<u>T 5</u>		· · · ·
ariz Inulzi Simms		Marked fo		0:56 a ma d	n David de la col	
de sec 1203	Exhibit App's, 1	Identificat 3		Offered 14	Admitted	<u> </u>
SPEC 5	App's. 1	Identificat 3 3	<u>c10n</u>	14 14		[i
1120 1213	App's. 1 App's. 2			14	14	
5 FE	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4		<u>c101</u>	14 14	14 14	
21120 1120 1213	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3	<u>c10n</u>	14 14 14	14 14 14	
21120 1120 1213	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c10n</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>cion</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3		14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>cion</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3	<u>c101</u>	14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3		14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	
	App's. 1 App's. 2 App's. 3 App's. 4 App's. 5-A	3 3 3 3		14 14 14 14	14 14 14 14 14	

STATE OF NEW MEXICO SS DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS COUNTY OF BERNALILLO) I, DEAN A. ROBINSON, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the 1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST • PHONE 256-1294 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability. Witness my Hand and Seal this 31st day of December, 1965. NOTARY My Commission Expires: October 16, 1969. I do hereby sertify that the foregoing is a complete redera of the proceedings in 58 C.150 the an unique the R 65 19 14 heard of no on. Examiner Neg Movidoo Oil Conservation Completion



dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, \tilde{c} dearnley-meier reporting

CONVENTIONS

1120, SIMMS BLDC. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243.6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101 1201 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST • PHONE 256-1294 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa_Fe,_New_Mexico_ December 7, 1966

IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of) Order No. R-3019, which order established 80-acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Case No. 3348

-)

)

)

ì

PAGÉ

BEFORE:

Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

Transcript of Hearing

MR. UTZ: Next case on the docket is Case 3348. MR. HATCH: In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019, which order established 80-acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units. MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly of White Gilbert Koch & Kelly, on behalf of J. I. O'Neill Jr. I have one witness and I ask that he be sworn.

(Witness sworn)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1, 1a, 2, 3, and 4 marked for identification.)

PAGE 2

ED T. ANDERSON, called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows: DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLY:

Q

Would you state your name and position, please? Q Ed T. Anderson. I am petroleum engineer for Joseph A I. O'Neill Jr.

And you previously qualified as an expert witness before this Commission?

> Yes, sir. Α



CONVEN

Çor,

DAILY

STATE AIENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY,

HEARINGS,

SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS,

SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 •

1120-5 1205 F

0.5

dearnley-meier reporting

PHONE 243-6691 - ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
PHONE 256-1294 - ALINQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

You were the witness for Mr. O'Neill at the previous Q

hearing, is that right?

That's correct. Α

Referring to what has been marked Applicant's 0 Exhibit 1A, would you tell the Examiner what the status of drilling was at the last hearing?

At the time of the last hearing, we had three wells Α on production. Actually, we had four wells on production. One of those subsequently has been abandoned. There has been two additional dry holes drilled. Now, these dry holes are the ones in the northwest and the northwest of 16 and in the southeast of the southwest of 17. The well that has subsequently been temporarily abandoned is in the southeast of the southwest of 16, which was our Number 2 Well.

There haven't been any new producers?

Q 370) There are no new producers. That makes a slight ۸ error. This should have been no additional wells completed. I have the word "drilled." It should read, "completed."

CONVENTIONS

SoPY.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY

ž

SPECIALIZING

dearnley-meier 1838 fill

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

\$ BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 NATIONAL BANK EAST • PHONE 256-1294 •

SIMMS I FIRST N

1120

1.1

You are referring to your letter that was submitted Q to the Commission on December 5, 1966? That's right, it should read, "no additional wells A have been completed."

Now, have interference tests been run since the last Q hearing?
CONVENTION EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, W MEXICO 87101 MEXICO 87108 NEW W STATE MENTS. HEARINGS DEPOSITIONS. X B N N N N Ĩ BLDC. SPECIALIZING SIMMS | FIRST N 11205

Ā

331438S- 80

earnlev-meier

Q You are now referring to Exhibit Number Two?

Α Exhibit Number Two, and in this case, in the case of the Huber Corporation Federal Number Two, on the date of 11/7/66, which showed thirteen joints to fluid, we were advised by the engineers running the survey that this was

Yes, sir, following the establishment of the field Α rules on January 12, 1966, we attempted to establish interference between the three producing wells in the field.

PAGE

You are referring to what has been marked Exhibits Q 1 and 2. Would you describe those tests?

Exhibit 1 shows a sonolog test run and the Prairie-Federal, which is the Huber Well, was shut in twenty-four hours prior to the test and the shots were all run on the Sunset O'Neill State, which is the largest fluid producer of the three wells. This is the one that we felt should not be shut in. Then the two wells, the O'Neill and the Huber Well, were shut in and shots were run at twenty-four hours and then at seventy-two hours and as you can see from the results, we show no evidence of interference of any manner, the difference being only in the amount of one or two joints, which would only be thirty of forty feet and, as you know from sonologs, they are not this perfect. Then on November 14, 1966, in anticipation of the reopening of this case, we ran interference tests again.

TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, 87101 7108 NEW MEXICO 8 EXPERT STATE MENTS. earnley-meier reporting HEARINGS, DEPOSITIONS,

ALBUQUERQUE, N
 ALBUQUERQUE, N

3-6691 1294 •

• PHONE 243. PHONE 256-12

CONVENTIONS

BLDG. . P.O. BOX 1092 SPECIALIZING IN SIMMS FIRST N 1205

n Te

undoubtedly a bad reading, either showing foam in the bore hole or just simply a bad shot because we wouldn't have a difference of thirteen to fifty-four as shown in this exhibit in a matter of one day. Now, we ran these interference tests really in reverse in that these wells, if you shut them down, will make large amounts of water for days, so that if we shut them down and then started them pumping to show interference, it would be very unreliable information because of this water characteristic if it really -- so what we did was to have them all pumping in their normal state, then shut two of them down to see if we got a buildup in the third well and, as you can see from these results, we did not get a buildup. Now, actually, we got a reverse reading. At the end of seventy-two hours we had less fluid in the hole than at the time when we shut the wells in. This is kind of a minus zero. There just shouldn't be such a thing as this, but it did show in the tests. So to sum up the tests in January and the tests in November, I think we know no more today than we did a year ago about this little isolated field. We can say from the tests that we have shown a large drop down in reserve because the tests in January were showing sixty-three joints to fluid, whereas, the ones in December were flowing a hundred, so we have had a drop of forty joints, which would be 1,200 feet, which is probably, I don't know, four, five,

six hundred pounds. We don't know just what this fluid represents, drop in bottom pressure, so we are going toward completion and if you goto Exhibit 3, you can see from the productions runs or the production rather, from the three leases, you can see that they are depleted. The O'Neill State, which is probably the poorer of the wells, it dropped below twentyfour, twenty-five hundred barrels in January, '66, and has continued to show a drop. The O'Neill State Allison Number One, which is the oldest one, we dropped below 2,000 barrels in May and the Huber Well is still running twenty-five, twenty-six hundred barrels a month. The individual wells have produced twenty-three thousand, thirty-five thousand, and twenty-eight thousand, respectively. I would say that we are probably 69% depleted as to our lease.

Q Are there any wells in the pool capable of the 80-acre?

A The closest would be the Huber Well, as shown it Exhibit 4. These are the various well tests run just a few days before this hearing and, as you can see, that the Huber Well is capable of pumping eight-eight, ninety barrels a day, which isn't quite the 80-acre spacing because the Commission has raised it up to over a hundred barrels a day. The other two are about forty-five to fifty barrels a day oil wells.

DEAL NERY - MOIOL ROUT TO SET VICE, IRG. SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY. 1120 SIMMS BLDG. + P.O. BOX 1002 + PHONE 243-6691 + ALBUQUEROUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST + PHONE 245-1294 + ALBUQUEROUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

CONVENTION

Q Now, do you know whether there is any plans for

any additional development in this pool? A The only hint that we have is the possibility that Lone Star, which would be the location due south of the Huber Number Two, which would be the northeast of Section 20, that they will possibly attempt a recompletion in a present they Will possibly attempt a recompletion in a present Bough C Well. We know of no additional wells to be drilled We do not intend to drill any more. They are simply not

economical. Q Now, do you feel that there would be any danger as far as waste or leaving oil in place by going back to

40-acre spacing? A I don't believe that it will produce any more wells. I don't believe anyone would drill because of the 40-acre spacing. On the negative side, the wells make a lot of water and if you reduce there pumping rate the water will increase and there is a possibility that we would get less oil in the long run if we reduced the well. Any that can produce the 80-acre allowable, if we eliminate that, there is a probability we would reduce the total oil produced from the reservoir. This, of course, we don't know for sure, but we do know that if we shut our well in for a couple of days it will be several days before we will be back on oil. It's a typical San Andres reservoir that produces a considerable amount of



SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Service. Inc.

dearnley-meier regarting

1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6491 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101 1205 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 256-1294 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Q Would you recommend that the temporary spacing rules and special field rules be continued in effect for another year?

A We do and simply on a basis of economics because we have no data with which we can support our cause. About the only source of data, of course, for pumping wells is sonolog and, as we all know, they are not too reliable.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 4 prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir, they were.

water.

CONVENTIONS

COPY.

STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMO IY, DAILY

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS,

SPECIALIZING IN

2313S

earnley-meier

E, NEVI MERICO 87101 NEW MEXICO 87108

ALBUQUERQUE,
 ALBUQUERQUE, N

196691

S BLDG. . P.O. BOX 1092 NATIONAL BANK EAST .

SIMMS FIRST 1

120

PHONE 243
 PHONE 256-1

MR. KELLY: We move the introduction of the five exhibits.

MR. UTZ: Without objections -- first let me --

MR. KELLY: The plat is lA.

MR. UTZ: Exhibits 1 through 4 will be entered into the record in this case.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 4 admitted in evidence)

MR. KELLY: I have nothing further on direct. MR. UTZ: Do you intend to try to get some more interference tests?

A We would be happy to do it. We ran the two because we felt we were obligated to the Commission to do so and we



ran them a year apart so that if there was a difference we should see it and we would be perfectly willing again to do this next year and we can reopen the case if there is any information available we will bring it up here. I believe that another year is probably going to see this way down the road. Anyway, unless there is some development to the south, could show a larger field, then we would have a problem different than we have now. As it is now, I know that we won't drill any more wells and I don't think Huber will because this is the limit of this, their acreage, and they drilled a dry hole and one producer, although I can't speak for them.

CONVENTIONS

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY,

STATE MENTS

HEARINGS,

DEPOSITIONS,

ž

PECIALIZING

ອງ ເມື່ອງ ຊີວິ

earnley-meier ragarin

UERQUE, NEW MEX CO 87101 FROUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

ILBUOUE

3-669

PHONE 243
 PHONE 256-1

BLDG. - P.O. BOX 1092 NATIONAL BANK EAST •

SIMMS FIRST N

1205

MR. UTZ: Questions of the witness? Witness may be excused. Statements in this case?

(witness excused)

PAGE 9

MR. MEADE: Floyd Meade with J. M. Huber Corporation and of course, we are in agreement that this should be continued for two reasons: First, if it would go to 40-acre allowable, we would experience economic loss because we can't make thirty or forty barrels a day over 40-acre allowable and second, if we would have to shut our well down we might experience this water problem and maybe leave some oil behind.

MR. UTZ: Other statements? Case will be taken under advisement.

PAGE 10 STATE OF NEW MEXICO I, KAY EMBREE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the CONVENTIONS COUNTY OF BERNALILLO foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERETESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, ⁽ New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Examiner at Santa Fe, 1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101 1205 FIRST NÄTIONAL BANK EAST • PHONE 256-1294 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my 0 Service, knowledge, skill and ability. Court Reporter 60001 dearnley-meier I do hereby certify that the foresting is a complete record of the processing in the Brighter bearing of Case Ro. 334. Exection Nes Mexico Oil Conservation Compission henre by re

J. M. Huber Corporation Suite 922 Vaughn Building Midland, Texas 79704 December 10, 1965

OIL AND GAS DIVISION

TELEPHONE MUTUAL 2-3794

Memorandum

J. M. Huber Corporation Perry Federal # 2 South Prairie Field 660 FS & E Lines Sec. 17-8S-36E Roosevelt County, New Mexico

> October 16, 1965 October 31, 1965

Drilling Commenced: Drilling Completed:

Casing:

Tubing:

4963' - 4979' with 32 holes.

2-3/8" set at 5000'.

Perforations:

Treatment:

RTD: PBTD: 5046' 5011'

Producing Formation: Date of Completion:

November 3, 1965

Initial Test:

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

COMMISSION

San Andres

Swabbed 137 barrels fluid in 24 hours, 110 barrels oil, 27 barrels water. 33.7 MCF gas, Gravity 19° API

8-5/8" Casing set at 424' with 275 sacks. 4-1/2" Casing set at 5046' with 220 sacks.

Acidized with 500 gallon, followed with 3000 gallon 15% retarded acid.

Current Production Method: Pump

t la courre

J. M. HUBER CORPORATION

Hoyd I. 14

Floyd L. Meade District Superintendent

FLM/hl

Joseph I. O'Ne	<u>eill, Jr. State "L" No. 1</u> (Re-entry)	
Located 660' F	SL and 660' FWL, Section 16, Town	ship 8S, Range 36E
TD 9702', PBT	D 5090'	
Casing:	4 1/2" set at 9726' w/400 sacks 2" 4736'	
Perforations:	4800, 4808, 4812, 4819, 4839, 4	4842, 4844, 4852, 4854
Potential:	December 8, 1964 41 barrels oil, 28 barrels of wate Gas TSTM	er in 24 hours
Preduction:	Cumulative to October 1, 1965 November, 1965	12,979 bbls <u>1,170</u>
	Total	14 149

64. 5. A

Cost: \$32,513.00

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. State "L" No. 2

Located 1980'	FWL and 660' FSL, Sectio	on 16, Township 8S, Range 36	E
Spudded 7-26-	65		
Completed 8-2	4-65		
TD 5025', PBT	D 5018'		
Casing:	4 1/2" set at 5022' w/2 2" tubing 4954'	240 cu ft	•
Perforations:	4852–4865' Upper Slaug 4900–4964 Middle Slau 4998–5001' Lower Slaug	ighter	
Potential:	September 30, 1965 6,68 barrels oil, 120.6	68 barrels water	
Production:	October, 1965 November, 1965	217 barrels <u>207</u>	
n na star te na star de la seconda de la Seconda de la seconda de la	Total	<u>424</u>	

Cost:

\$54,300.00

E1.5-B

٠.

<u>Sunset - O'Neill State No. 1-A</u>

Located 660' FWL and 2130' FSL, Section 16, Township 8S, Range 36E

Spudded 3-5-65

Completed 4-28-65

TD 5470', PBTD 5071'

Casing: 4 1/2" set at 5071' w/200 sacks 2" tubing 4828'

Perforations:

2 shots per foot 4792-4796, 4805-4809, 4835-4845 4896-4902, 4908-4914, 4986-4992'

Potential:

April 29, 1965 16.56 barrels oil, 198 barrels water in 24 hours Gas TSTM

May 1, 1965, well pumped 71 barrels off and 135 barrels water. Allowable raised to 37 BOPD effective May 1, 1965.

64.5-6

Producti	on: Cumulative	e to October 1, 1965 November, 1965	6,308 barrels 1,200
	Total	and the second sec	7,508

Cost:

\$87,850.88

Sunset - O'Neill State No. 1-A

Located 660' FWL and 2130' FSL, Section 16, Township 8S, Range 36E

Spudded 3-5-65

Completed 4-28-65

TD 5470', PBTD 5071'

Casing:

Ç

4 1/2" set at 5071' w/200 sacks 2" tubing 4828'

Perforations:

2 shots per foot 4792-4796, 4805-4809, 4835-4845 4896-4902, 4908-4914, 4986-4992'

Cumulative to October 1, 1965

Potential:

April 29, 1965 16.56 barrels oil, 198 barrels water in 24 hours Gas TSTM

May 1, 1965, well pumped 71 barrels oil and 135 barrels water. Allowable raised to 37 BOPD effective May 1, 1965.

November, 1965

Production:

auction:

Total

6,308 barrels 1,200 7,508

Cost:

\$87,850.88

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION EXHIBIT NO. 5-A E NO

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. State "L" No. 1 (Re-entry)

ocated 660' FSL and 660' FWL, Section 16, Township 8S, Range 36E						
TD 9702', PBT	D 5090'	7				
Casing:	4 1/2" set at 9726' w/400 sacks 2" 4736'					
Perforations:	4800, 4808, 4812, 4819, 4839, 4842, 4844, 4852,	4854				
Potential:	December 8, 1964 41 barrels oil, 28 barrels of water in 24 hours Gas TSTM					
Production:	Cumulative to October 1, 1965 12,979 bbls November, 1965 1,170					
n an	Total 14,149					

•

Cost:

\$32,513.00

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Apple EXMIST NO. **G-B** CLOSE MO. 3348 Cly C

	'Neill, Jr. State "L" No.	
Located 198	0' FWL and 660' For	······································
Spudded 7-2	6-65	tion 16, Township 8S, Range 36
Completed 8	-24-65	 A second sec second second sec
TD 5025', PB	TD 50181	
Casing:	4 1/2" set at 5022' w/ 2" tubing 4954'	/240 cu ft
Perforations:	4852–4865' Upper Slaud 4900–4964 Middle Slau 4998–5001' Lower Slaud	ghter (single shots) Ighter
Potential:	September 30, 1965 6.68 barrels oil, 120.6	
Production:	October, 1965	o barrels water
ter an	November, 1965	217 barrels 207
	Total	42.4

Cost:

\$54,300.00

BI AINIER UTZ \mathbb{A} CUMAN SION.



DIAL EX. 3-6770

JOHN W. WEST ENGINEERING COMPANY 412 NORTH DAL PASO HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

JANUARY 12, 1965

JOSEPH 1. O'NEILL, JR. 410 West Ohio Midland, Texas

ATTN: MR. ED ANDERSON

DEAR SIR:

EX. 3-3942

JANUARY 6, 1965, A SONOLOG TEST WAS MADE ON SUNGET INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CCR^o. O'Neill State 1-A which was pumping. Joseph 1. O'Neill, Jr. State L No. 1 and J. M. Huber Corp. Federal Perry No. 2 had been shut in 24 hours prior to the yest. The shot was taken immediately after the pump was shut down and again 15 minutes later. The following results were obtained:

SHOT	No.	1		7:40 A. M.	63.6	JOINTS	OR	1971	FEET	TO	FLUID
SHOT	No.	2		7:55 A.M.	62.6	JOINTS	OR	1941	PEET	YΟ	FLUID

JANUARY 7, 1966, THE O'NEILL STATE 1-A WAS SHOT AGAIN AFTER THE OTHER TWO WELLS HAD BEEN PUMPING 24 HOURS. THE SHOT WAS AGAIN TAKEN IMMEDIATELY AFTER THE PUMP WAS SHUT DOWN AND 15 MINUTES THEREAFTER WITH THE FOLLOWING RESULTS:

SHOT NO. 1		7:45 A.M.	63,1 JOINTS OR	1956 FEET TO FL	DIU
SHOT NO. 2	-	8:00 A. M.	61.8 JOINTS OR	1916 FEET TO FL	JUID

JANUARY 10, 1966, THE O'NEILL STATE A-1 WAS SHOT AGAIN AFTER THE OTHER TWO WELLS HAD BEEN SHUT IN 72 HOURS. THE 2 SHOT 15 MINUTE PROCEEDURE WAS AGAIN USED WITH THE FOLLOWING RESULTS:

SHOT NO. 1	7:40 A. M.	63.6 JOINTS OR 1971 FEET TO FLUID
Shot No. 2	7:55 A. M.	63.3 JOINTS OR 1962 FEET TO FLUID

THE SUNSEY INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CORP. O'NEILL STATE 1-A WAS PUMPING CONTINUALLY DURING THE TESTING EXCEPT FOR THE FEW MINUTES IT WAS SHUT DOWN TO TAKE THE SHOT. INTERFERENCE WAS SO BAD WHILE PUMPING THAT IT WAS NECESSARY TO SHUT DOWN 15 MINUTES EACH DAY FOR THE TWO SHOTS. THE TAPES ARE ENCLOSED FOR YOUR FILES.

BEFORE	EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSE	RVATION COMMISSION
O'Neiell	EXHIBIT NO.
CASE NO.	

YOURS VERY TRULY,

JOHN W. WEST

EXHIBIT I

DIAL EX. 3-6770

		1		
	EEPING C	OMPANY		
IOHN W. WEST ENGIN	LERING C	1 12	VIEDST	₿D
412 NORTH 0/	MEXICO	1	Joseph L. O'Neil	d, da 🕴
HOBBE, NEW	-	-		
NOVEMBER 1	L4, 1966		NOA TO I	
Noveme		101	:	WE8
	-	111	L {.}	EL8
			N	- <u>[[]]. 3117 -</u>
	-			
RSON				
LL, JR.				
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
5				
		TO DET	ERMINE THE	PUMPING
	TESTS WE	RE MADE TO DE	STATE "A" N	10.1
7, 8 & 10., 1966, SUNOLOG	TROLEUM C	ORP. O'NEILE	2. THE FOL	LOWING
SUNSET INTERNATIONAL	ORP. PERR	Y FEDERAL NO	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
IN FLUID LEVEL IN HUBER				
OBTAINED				•
	1			
NATIONAL PET. CORP.				
TE "A" NO. 1	· • .			
		OINTS TO FLUID		
		101.3		
9:25 A.M.				
-	~	100.2		
9:15 A.M.	<u>-</u> 2			<i>x</i>
		102.1		
9:40 A.M.				
			7:	×*
P 1 2		~ 4		
JERAL NO. 2	mana a serence de la composición de la	IOINTS TO FL	UID	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
TIME			۴.,	5
- 10.05 A.M	1. 25	13.	- -	•
10:05		547		
0.50 A.M	۱.	J+++		
9.90 · · ·		c3 8		
10.20 A.N	л.	55.0		
60				
- COR YOUR	FILES.			
SARE ENCLOSED FOR	· .	Security S	SUBMITTED	
	R R	ESPECTFULL	I.I.L.	
	<u> </u>	JAMU	West	-
	7	JOHN W. WEST		· · ·
E EXAMINER UTZ		J 01		
E EXAMINER UTZ		Join.		
E EXAMINER UTZ		Jo		
FROMATION COMPA			· · · · ·	
EXHIBIT NO.			n an taon an tao	
EXHIBIT NO.	-			
FROMATION COMPA				
	HOBBE, NEW NOVEMBER 1 NOVEMBER 1 LL, JR. 5 7, 8 & 10., 1966, SONOLOGI SUNSET INTERNATIONAL PETIN FLUID LEVEL IN HUBER COOBTAINED:NATIONAL PET. CORP.TE "A" NO. 1TIME9:25 A.M.9:15 A.M.9:15 A.M.9:40 A.M.9:40 A.M.9:50 A.M10:20 A.N	HOBBE, NEW MEXICO NOVEMBER 14, 1966 RESON LL, JR. J, 8 & 10., 1966, SONOLOG TESTS WE SUNSET INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM C IN FLUID LEVEL IN HUBER CORP. PERF OBTAINED: NATIONAL PET. CORP. TE "A" NO. 1 \underline{TIME} 9:25 A.M. 9:15 A.M. 9:15 A.M. 9:40 A.M. 9:40 A.M. 9:50 A.M. 9:50 A.M. 66 10:20 A.M. FES ARE ENCLOSED FOR YOUR FILES.	HOBBE, NEW MEXICO NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 SURSET INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CORP. O'NEILL SUNSET INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CORP. SUNSET SUNSET INTERNATION SUNSET INTERNATION SUNSET SUNSET INTERNATION SUNSET INTERNATION SUNSET SUNSET INTERNATIO	HOBBB, NEW MEXICO Jos. 101.000 NOVEMBER 14, 1966 NOV 33 i NOV 33 i IN III., JR. III 5 III., JR. 5 III., JR. 5 III. 7, 8 & 10., 1966, SONOLOG TESTS WERE MADE TO DETERMINE THE INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CORP. O' NEILL'STATE "A" N. 5 III. 6 III. 6 III. 7 III. 7 III. 7 III. 7 III. 9:15 A.M. III. 9:15 A.M. IIII. 9:40 A.M. III. 9:50 A.M. III. 10:20

÷.

Ś.

PRODUCTION SOUTH PRAIRIE (SAN ANDRES) FIELD

S	unset International Petroleum Corp.		
<u> </u>	"Neill State "A" - Cumulative to 1-1-66		
:	January, 1966	2 400	8,863 bbls.
	February, 1966	2,490	
	March, 1966	1,544	
	April, 1966	1,295	
.e.*	May, 1966	1,709	
	June, 1966	1,565	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	July, 1966	1,156	
	August, 1966	1,078	. •
	September, 1966	1,055	
	October, 1966	959	
		1,452	
•	Total - 10 mos. 1966		14,303
	Wetel During and a second	•	
	Total Production thru October,	1966	23,166 bbls.
Jo	seph I. O'Neill, Jr.		
St	ate "L" No. 1 - Cumulative to 1-1-66		
1.	January, 1966	2 1 0 0	16,016 bbls.
	February, 1966	2,163	
	March, 1966	2,442	
	April, 1966	2,709	
	May, 1966	2,407	
	June, 1966	2,217	
	July, 1966	1,662	
	August, 1966	1,478	•
1	September, 1966	1,306	
. <u>5</u> **1		1,426	
a sa kana na sa ka	October, 1966	1,433	
	Total - 10 mos. 1966		19,243
			15,215
	Total Production thru October,	1966	<u>35,259</u> bbls.
J. 1	M. Huber Corp.		2
Per	Federal #2 - Cumulative to 1-1-66		
080-	January, 1966	_	1,706 bbls.
DIL C	February, 1966	2,574	· · · ·
	March, 1966	2,639	
NO.	April, 1966	2,949	
	May, 1966	3,013	
	June, 1966	2,712	
E S X	July, 1966	2,525	
NSERVATION EXHIBIT 1		2,864	
EXAMIN RVATION CO	August, 1966	2,713	
してのテ	September, 1966	2,528	
EXAMINER RVATION COM	October, 1966	2,654	
	Total - 10 mos. 1966	4	27 171
Vis C			27,171
NINER UTZ	Total Production thru October, 19	966	<u>28,877</u> bbls.

EXHIBIT III

WELL TESTS

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. State "L" No. 1

Pumped 46.89 BO and 59.32 BW in 24 hours

Sunset International Petroleum Corp. - O'Neill State 1-A

Pumped 47 BO and 94 BW in 24 hours

J. M. Huber Perry Federal No. 2

Pumped 88 BO and 24 BW in 24 hours

In all cases the gas measurements were very low.

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
0 <u>/Nei//_</u> EXHIBIT NO
CASE NO

EXHIBIT IV

36 Ε

R



. .

DRAFT					
GMH/esr December 8,		BEFORE THE OIL OF THE ST	CONSERVATION VATE OF NEW M	-	
	CALLED BY THE	OF THE HEARING OIL CONSERVATIONEW MEXICO FOR CONSIDERING:		CF Subj CASE No <u>3348</u> Order No. R- <u>3019-A</u>	
		JOSEPH I. O'NE			
	-	DL, ROOSEVELT CO			
		UNDER OF	THE COMPLET	510M	

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>December 7</u>, 1966 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Elvis A. Utz</u>.

NOW, on this _____day of <u>December</u>, 1966, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3019, dated December 22, 1965, temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

(4) (3). That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019,

this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool for and in analysis information, single interference took results, to establish the account to the speciments as evolutions of the start of the to appear. and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool f

should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) (4) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No.

R-3019, should be continued in effect for an additional one-year

period in order to allow the operators in the subject pool

-2-CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-A

sufficient time to gather additional information concerning the reservoir characteristics of the pool.

(3) (5) That said Order No. R-3019 provided an administrative procedure whereby the operators in the pool would be permitted to conduct interference tests and to transfer allowables among producing wells on the same lease during the temporary one-year period in order to facilitate the gathering of information pertaining to reservoir characteristics.

(5)(6) That the results of interference tests taken during the temporary one-year period were inconclusive.

(7) That said administrative procedure should be continued for an period of time during which in effect during the additional temporary-one-year period and the applicant should conduct additional interference tests in order to gather additional reservoir information to present to the Commission when this case is reopened.

(8) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing Fibruary, 1968, in December, 1967, at which time the applicant and all interested parties should appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-3019, Kntil further Order are hereby continued in full force and effect for an additional of the Commission in this cases one-year-period. -3-CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-A

(2) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is hereby authorized to approve interference tests and the transfer of allowables to wells on the same lease or, if in a unitized area, to wells in the same participating area, provided however, that any such authorization shall be limited to a period of six months, but may be renewed. No transfer well shall be permitted to receive, in addition to its own allowable, more than 50 per cent of one top unit allowable for the pool.

To obtain administrative approval for interference tests and the transfer of allowable, the operator shall submit in

triplicate a request for such authority describing in detail the proposed method of conducting such tests and transferring the allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing thereon all wells within a radius of two miles of the proposed shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s). The plat shall also identify each lease or participating area as to ownership or operating rights. The application shall include evidence that all offset operators to the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) have been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall also be accompanied by Form C-116 for each shut-in well, showing the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of allowable to be transferred. The transferred allowable shall not exceed the volume of oil produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate. The Commission and offset operators to both the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests if they so desire and shall be notified of the tests at least 48 hours prior to the commencement thereof.

The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant approval of the interference tests and transfer of allowables upon receipt of waivers from all offset operators or upon expiration of a 20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected to the proposed test and transfer.

February, 1968,

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in December, 1967, at which time the sperators in the subject pool shall appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

SEAL

esr/

GUYTON B. HAYS, Member

A. L. PORTER, JR., Member & Secretary

DRAFT

JMD/esr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3348

Order No. R-<u>3019</u> NOMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF JOSEPH I. O'NEILL, Jr., FOR SPECIAL RULES FOR THE SOUTH PRAIRIE-SAN ANDRES POOL, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

Sur

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on <u>December 14</u>, 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Elvis A. Utz</u>.

NOW, on this <u>day of December</u>, 1965, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr., seeks
 -the extension of the South Prairie-San Andres Pool in Roosevelt
 County, New Mexico, to include the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM Section 16: **All** Section 17: **All** Section 20: N/2-Section 21: N/2-

(3) That the horizontal limits of the South Prairie-San \mathcal{A} portion of Andres Pool should be extended to include the above-described Λ area.

(4) That the applicant also seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool, including a provision for 80-acre spacing units.

-2-

(5) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool.

(6) That the temporary special rules and regulations should provide for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations should be established for a one-year period in order to allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well.

(8) That an administrative procedure should be established whereby the operators in the pool would be permitted to conduct interference tests and to transfer allowables among producing wells on the same lease during the temporary one-year period in order to facilitate the gathering of information pertaining to reservoir characteristics.

(9) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing in _______, 1966, at which time the operators in the subject pool should appear and present all available reservoir information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the subject pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the horizontal limits of the South Prairie-San Andres Pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, are hereby extended

76

-3-

to include the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM Section-16-512 54/4 Section 17: Section=20=**//// Section 2 marks

(2) That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE SOUTH PRAIRIE-SAN ANDRES POOL

<u>RULE 1</u>. Each well completed or recompleted in the South Prairie-San Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated San Andres oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

<u>RULE 2</u>. Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, E/2, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section; provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the unit.

<u>RULE 3</u>. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit comprising a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of the nonstandard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

.

state center & a governmental gunates - quarter section

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the feedbage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well-will be-located no nearer than 330 rest to the outer boundary of the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all operators offsetting the proposed location has been entered within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

<u>RULE 6</u>. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of $\cancel{3.00}$ for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: (1) That the effective dates & this order shall in january 1, 1966 (2) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or completed in the South Prairie-San Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall

- 5 -

(2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in the South Prairie-San Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until a Form C-102 dedicating 80 acres to the well has been filed with the Commission.

(4) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is hereby authorized to approve interference tests and the transfer of allowables to well. on the same lease or, if in a unitized area, to wells in the same participating area, provided however, that any such authorization shall be limited to a period of six months, but may be renewed. No transfer well shall be permitted to receive, in addition to its own allowable, more than 50 per cent of one top unit allowable for the pool.

To obtain administrative approval for interference tests and the transfer of allowable, the operator shall submit in triplicate a request for such authority describing in detail the proposed method of conducting such tests and transferring the allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing thereon all wells within a radius of two miles of the proposed shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s). The plat shall also identify each lease or participating area as to ownership or operating rights. The application shall include evidence that all offset operators to the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s)

have been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall also be accompanied by Form C-116 for each shut-in well, showing the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of allowable to be transferred. The transferred allowable shall not exceed the volume of oil produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate. The Commission and offset operators to both the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests if they so desire and shall be notified of the tests at least 48 hours prior to the commencement thereof.

The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant approval of the interference tests and transfer of allowable upon receipt of waivers from all offset operators or upon expiration of a 20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected to the proposed test and transfer.

(5) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in <u>Alcumber</u>, 19<u>66</u>, at which time the operators in the subject pool shall appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well -6-CASE No. 3348

and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

Case 3348 Alend. 12-14-65 Homincluture Rec. 12-16-65 Shant JosephI. Ottella request for speciel pool rules for 5. Prairie -San andreus ail pool. 1. Tono - &- 2687. Depting 17 - Som andres. Rules for this pool with exception of Rule 4 + 6. Rule 4 should provide Y4 4 sec. of either 14 4, Rule & should site conthe providing factor of 2.00 for the par Thus & a

Sunset - O'Neill State No. 1-A

Located 660' FWL and 2130' FSL, Section 16, Yownship 8S, Range 36E

Spudded 3-5-65

Completed 4-28-65

TD 5470', PBTD 5071'

Casing:

4 1/2" set at 5071' w/200 sacks 2" tubing 4828'

Perforations:

2 shots per foct 4792-4796, 4805-4809, 4835-4845 4896-4902, 4908-4914, 4986-4992'

Potential:

April 29, 1965 16.56 barrels oil, 198 barrels water in 24 hours Gas TSTM

May 1, 1965, well pumped 71 barrels oil and 135 barrels water. Allowable raised to 37 BOPD effective May 1, 1965.

Production:

Cumulative to October 1, 1965 6,308 barrels November, 1965 <u>1,200</u>

Total

7,508

Cost:

Core 33×8 24 5A \$87,850.88

SUNSET INTERNATIONAL PETROLEUM CORPORATION

TWO-O-ONE WALL BUILDING • SUITE 308 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79704

November 18, 1965

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

> Re: South Prairie San Andres Pool Roosevelt County, New Mexico

.: 0

Nov

3 Case

3348

Gentlemen:

This is to advise that we concur with the requests of Joseph I O'Neill, Jr. regarding sepcial field rules for the subject pool. We operate one well in this field.

Yours very truly.

Kabert H. Unudull Robert W. Arrendiell Production Manager West Texas Division

RWA:mm Enclo.

DOCKET MAILED Date 12-1-65





Concurrence

SKELLY OIL COMPANY

P. O. Box 1650 TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74102

December 9, 1965

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

C. L. BLACKSHER, VICE PRESIDENT W. P. WHITMORE, HGR. PRODUCTION W. P. WHITMORE, MGR. PRODUCTION W. D. CARSON, MGR. TECHNICAL SERVICES ROBERT G. HILTZ, MGR. JOINT OPERATIONS GEORGE W. SELINGEN, MUR. COMPERATION

South Prairie (San Andres) Pool Roosevelt County, New Mexico Re:

> Case No. 3348 Hearing - December 14, 1965

Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Elvis A. Utz

Gentlemen:

We have been advised that Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. has made application and the Commission has set for hearing a request for special field rules for the captioned field. We understand that the applicant seeks the promulgation of special pool rules, including a provision for 80-acre proration units. We, also, understand that the applicant seeks the extension of said pool to include portions of Soctions 16 17 20 and 21 Mormahin & South Danie 26 Fort of Sections 16, 17, 20 and 21, Township 8 South, Range 36 East.

This is to advise that Skelly Oil Company, as an interested owner, supports the application of the applicant and urges the Commission to enter its order approving the requested rules.

Karge We Selinger

RJJ:br

cc-Mr. Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. 410 West Ohio Street Midland, Texas



AMERICAN PETROFINA COMPANY OF TEXAS

POST OFFICE BOX 1311 • BIG SPRING, TEXAS

December 10, 1965



New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Concinance

Re: South Prairie San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico - Case No. 3348

Gentlemen:

American Petrofina Company of Texas has been notified of the application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. for special rules for the South Prairie San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

American Petrofina Company of Texas concurs in the recommendations as set out in Joseph I. O'Neill Jr.'s letter of November 17, 1965 in regard to the above Case No. 3348.

Yours very truly, Justice D. G. Whitten

JMD:ft

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. cc: 410 West Ohio Midland, Texas

LONE STAR PRODUCING COMPANY

WEST TEXAS EXPLORATION DISTRICT

SUITE 300 COMMERCIAL BANK TOWER BUILDING

P. O. BOX 4815

Midland, Texas 79702

DEC 13:065

December 10, 1965

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Examiner Hearing Docket -December 14, 1965, Case No. 3348

Gentlemen:

We have been informed of the Application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. for special rules for the South Prairie - San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

We have no objection to this request for 80 acre proration units as specified in their application.

Yours very truly,

LONE STAR PRODUCING COMPANY

D. Ochsner

JDO:gac cc: Joseph I, O'Neill, Jr. 10 West Ohio Midland, Texas

More than 6,000 friendly people working together to serve our communities BETTER

J. M. Huber Corporation Suite 922 Vaughn Building Midland, Texas 79704

OIL AND GAS

December 9, 1965

TELEPHONE

am a



New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

> Re: South Prairie San Andres Pool Roosevelt County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

This is to advise, the J. M. Huber Corporation, as owner and operator of one well (Federal Perry #2) in the above captioned pool, is in support and agreement with Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr.'s application of November 17, 1965, to place the pool on eighty acre spacing. We believe this will prevent economic waste caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells.

Yours very truly,

J. M. HUBER CORPORATION

Floyd L. Meade District Superintendent

FLM/hl

cc: Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. Attn: Mr. E. T. Anderson 410 West Ohio Street Midland, Texas
JOSEPH I. O'NEILL, JR.

410 WEST DHIO MIDLAND, TEXAS November 17, 1965

TELEPHONE Mutual 3-2771

Jec 3348

AH 10 26

61

KOW

្រុ

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

> Re: South Prairie San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. hereby respectfully requests extension of the above pool and special temporary pool rules as contained herein.

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. completed the discovery well in the above pool, his State "L" No. 1, on December 8, 1964, and now operates two wells in the pool. On the attached map those wells producing from the San Andres formation are circled in red. The remainder are producing from the Pennsylvanian Bough "C".

We suggest the pool be extended from its present boundaries so as to include Section 16, 17, N/2 of 20, and N/2 of 21, T-8-S, R-36-E.

We request temporary special rules and regulations for one year as follows:

 Each well completed or recompleted in the pool shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres more or less; provided, however, that nothing shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections of the unit. All locations shall be within 200 feet of the center of a governmental quarter-quarter section.

2. A standard proration unit in the South Prairie San Andres Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 2.00 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

DOCKET MAILED Dote 2-

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Page 2 November 17, 1965

۰.

- 3. Any well presently drilling to or completed in the San Andres formation of the South Prairie San Andres Pool or within one mile of said pool that will not comply with the well location requirements shall be granted an exception to the requirements of said rule.
- 4. Approved interference tests and transfer of allowables to wells on the same lease. Such authorization shall be limited to a period of six months but renewable.

We believe that the above suggested special rules and regulations are needed in this pool to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights. The requested one year period will allow the operators og ther reservoir information and establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well. As you will note, these rules are almost identical with those granted in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Very truly yours,

E. T. Anderson

ETA/nb

Attachment

CC: See attached list.

Sunset International Petroleum Corp. Attention: R. W. Arrendiell 1205 Petroleum Life Building Midland, Texas

J. M. Huber Corporation Vaughn Building Midland, Texas

Coastal States Gas Producing Co. Attention: L. T. McClung P. O. Box 385 Abilene, Texas

The Atlantic Refining Co. P. O. Box 1610 Midland, Texas

American Petrofina Company of Texas Attention: D. G. Whitten Box 1311 Big Spring, Texas

d

9

3

Lone Star Producing Company P. O. Box 4815 Midland, Texas

Marathon Oil Company P. O. Box 552 Midland, Texas

14

US. ASI US. Fren H Brogsts: U.S.	56 85 E U.S.	51.512		Pan Amer. 10-1-13 5-0449372	س	Ted E.A.B. Niciom Short	U.	s.	• ۱۰.۵	R.G.Bartenetat O.V. Sember	
IL Mr. J. M. Clellon Jielan (Texacol 142141 - ecisto	Je #0 yl 0	ikeliy J.L. 117-85 McCkillo 6-1617 6-1-11 0138365		rstane Carp,etat 1 - 65(3) 5 3 (9	Pan A 1 · 1 · 0484	14 3-26-70 191 56 Ted National States		Pan U.L. Mr. 3-1-14 (Clellan 0672592 11-1-14 Pan -0497735 1 Amer	Featharat 19 : 0 8	ana Cara jalat 1 - 65 (3) 3 - 8	P. 3 SE. Fratherstor
25	ateetto 3C→ أت بجال ات به تل	D I	41.1 14	9 Pan + Pan Amer. 1Amer. 10 1 - 73 1 3 - 1 74 0449372552562	U S Pan Amer. 2 E. Coctus S 18 15 K S035	8 1915 Friem	Citical Sofe Serv. 3-26-70 K	A. 1.700 1853611 7 Expl Cities 1.12 Serv. 673 S-10-70	Cifiee Serv. 5-10-70	6	d 5 3 Frathersteni Fed Et 4108 (D 4833
2 Mil "Mork-Fed" s	U, S . 5	itate U.S.	ו ע	S. faser 16	• • •	Coctus Drig. I Stole W.D I ale TO 4606 DVAG-LES	Ied Amer. CAS. J.1.14 Killism 0522531	J.C. State Kingworth	ut. Vojescik	ан _ ст • S .	5A 3833 CARO 3 63
Sunray DX 2 "AY" E Laffar •	Vac Liellor Oli A Ski Surano SJ Ski Io 1365 E-65	é Disc elly Mé	J L.McCletton 9-17-73 K-3587 24,		6.	iz fly 18 - 67 - 532	CitiesService 3+26-70		Cities Service 5-10-70	Morothon 4 · 27 · CC	
Fill 7255 	2°R "Hot 3)-3=-1€-231 +8C Atte	ntie	Allantic 3 - 18 - 66	2	Wm.B.Barnnill	3	lk 524 I - 2	Fligt - Cibern etal, M.I. Gities Serv. 4 - 1 - 10 4 - 14 - 70	. 3	5	• 2
96-173 L 967 J	Pror A	· · .	88-173 Berti Aston: Sy		K 544 IS ∐	1 06-188 1 1	<u>State</u> Ted Williamson	4 · 7 · 70 5 · 10 · 70 W.H. Andersenetal	J. C. Ai		•
51 ofe 187 Allo (3-3) 2521 211517 7 Franklin, Asten E. Feir	514 1771 - 4115 (C. 3)1	11 114 11 . 1	1195 411 12 3		10 23 313 12 * 3	1 C	10 21 110 2: 3	140 15 2140 01 i	uit tipa-s	AB BR STORE	Jee allo is
frankling As Ion (, fair	Amer. Irad, 1 (127 - 66 1721 - 66 1921 - 66 E Jacab Franklin, etal Amer. Trad SI.	J.L. McClellan	1-1-11 0150744; > Econtin Astrof	2 • 26 • 71		1-8 68 11-6-69 11-46 68 1 1 44-68 1 1 44-68 1 Repekerrington	Service in the second	28 + 71			- .
T. Williamsan,etal Texaco	Amer. Trad St. 1729 20006646		Allantic Eare TD 4385 CAU 25 62	5	Cilies Service N - 8 - 58	Citizs Service 11 8-68 12-10 68 17:9-68		3	Pernzait - Skeity St. 1104930	2	a Milan ing me
8-18 68 	J.L. McCiellan J.L. McCiellan J. W. Sara, etal J. M. Bamston 72	t M.C.Corp Ye R.Crandall	42 A U.S	S.M.C.Carpielal J.C. Ainsworth	LM.C.Care, stal J.C.Maxwell G.B.Do John	i. ACCorp.etal J.C. Maxnell Minnie Baur	i. M.C. C J. C. A	aro elat insuerth	9	elc	J.C.Ainsworl
Masi (a 3-1-70(2) 012058 U.S. Masachietal- Attivation	4 8-26- Osmand	netal 75 Crandall msen etal Allentic	1.3. Ilianzia, eta: Fronklin Asian C	VelmaDolzell 3 : 1 - 73 0358036	VelmaDalzell 3 - 1 - 73 0358036	Cities Service 13 · 8 · 68 12 · 10 · 68 12 · 13 · 68 12 · 13 · 68	Cities 2 · 21	Service 5 • 71		Service 8 • 71	Mie 4
Articianise () Yean Size ()	16 - 16 - 65	5 - 30 - 60 Fronklin, Aslan E. Foir 0 - 26 - 75	From Lun Asson Asiant: Foir Core Foir Core Foir Core State Core State Core State Core State Core State Core State Core State Foir St	1 1 9 1	Frances Lewis	1 3.P. 10185	4 - 1 - 73	1.4.C. Corp.etal O.C.Ainsnorth Atlantic	W.S.Kilroy		ça.
5r. Westin Orlg. 1 2 - 15 - 68 - 1 6. 7. Hell	37.58 A Slote	I.M.C.Corp.,etal Viver Marrell	51 6in.		:	2 - 28 (5) 060 52 + Atlantic (apt.) 5.	 U	L 03015	02-9348 Attantic 9-1-707 U.S.010472	:.M.C.Cerp.elal J.C.Ainsworth	
Lone Star 4- 28-59	Jias n Cuswe	Allentic 13-3-63 !E.Barnes,etal { Silver	Lane Stor 4 - 28-69 5 - 14 - 89	VelmaDalzell 3 - 1 - 73 0358036	Leve-Fed Si Li76 5-9	antic 1875	880 850 6 5	3 S.P.Yates 1 2 20 - 61(3) 1 060 \$21 1 Roswell LoSolle	Rosment-LaSalles Nearburg & Ingram 2 1 66 1 31 66	Nearburg & Ingram 3-171 \$165419	Miéh 8 C
H.L. Horral, ela A.L. Crenferd, etal J.Brodshavi Bertrand 0. 6 1-75 Barts	4.1 0133 34 ci 34ttantic 9-18-56 65-16 55 etc.	11 111 1	Lone Star Pred	JIONEII eterty A 1655 JIONEIII 14 JIONEIII 14 45055 F201 H.Der Cra 5005 Har 1005 Cast 1005	WC 5008 Bought 5718 Old 17 61 Sunset Int O Weill'St.	6 ICosstat States IE8075	Nearburg 61 AilanticCoastal States	S. Hid Coul Britani Sup Cu J.H. Conine Jr. Skelly!	H Beebe,eloly Nearburg & Ingram	3.111	
0230333		Roden Oil Fed Silver \$1 TP3761 5.	Huber Coastal Sfain Fo K L Harral, etc.	Huber Con 2 Tes Pros	\odot \odot	14 Pigt-11-63	Stotes 36 Thom	(Mos Pray)	3 · 27·CC Hidnurst Oil Vs Fleet,Est,etal	0140415 U.S.	ŞAL
shell JAmer. Petro. 11-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-1-600 III-600 I	0557842	Roden Dil 1-22-10				I C.8 Read	(Yeni Shi Oss	n Gos) ell el	American 2 J Petrofina 067192 (SocenyMobil) HEP	Longlie Moltix 12-1-72 0326425 Jack	(Gul 8685 E.R.Frenc Trebal 0:
Shell Petrofing	HRP OSOJAT TATA N	0. P. 9 ¹¹ : Qualters Roden Ull 3-1-70(3)	Amer Patro IE	Penn Buit Penn Buit CISIS O LSes Mobil	Lone Staria	1	•² 2:	2	2	50 ke ley 5-1-68 30359 265 10 20	Fed W.A.Helby 611:74
S-t-11 G:es128 U.S., 644. H.S. LorejoyCS Bob Presten	51 4 2 2 L	868 178 Shall 3-1-18 6142 435	F 11€ Ø 5+ 6 U.	F1053	Alsko Dise He M A Nil N M Feo!" U	6 1 . S.	"Bole- U.	\$, ·	U.S. D W Davis(S)	Goge Knez (S)	A
Amerada 1 1 5900 1 1 5900 1	3834 7 3-1-7 Diar 2	s hains	Langlis Mattic Drig Co. 12-1-77 0328425	PouteyPet)	Lone Star 38 asa 617 5:83 (Chambers	Lone Stot Lor Ite 5 1 68 Michtix C359766 12 1 12 E 25 0378425	Langlie-Mattix - 12 - 12 0328425 5	6.Read tone.fed 03120	Arfec 3-1-72 0734351	Morie Any- north	Jim C Bell 11-17 61 11-20-63 1-1-70 Attentic (Gr We Febagefin
U.S. 25 Bet Fresten	Js 77 3t31 Festherstone Carp	D Featherstone Featherstone Fea		10523202 13# 2 9	Mobi	1-5eu* 8		7		6	10 15 530 58 15 55 1 1
Ashmun Corfer, TP415 J W.N. U.S.MI Lorejoy	Carp. To 14 Jt. HBP. # 64743 Jt. U.	с. Д		.s.		845 Amer, Petri 1 2-1-7012) 5 658671		8 : 1 · 12 1 0272561 1 1 . 	U.S. Goge K	J.C. Lingageih % H.Beebe Ya North M. Ray %2	
Ashmun Atlanti Pan Amer Lasta 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -	Salt fi Featharstann 1 Carp Of Bogh Salt fi Sito Ocalaz	1 CD:se. J.F. Feether- Blanc 11-1-6912	96-119T	1 1 Cobet 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	A 21 3- 1 0234	ec. 12 1361	Aztec 3-1-72 0236361	Shell HBP 656677 1	Skelly,etol 1 - F - Br(1) Crazi	(Littie Yeler)	Altonitic E-7197 (BTA "AE" (BTA TC2E62 4
36	100	051645 Casden Frannersione (1. 4.35 75.3385 Sar 5338 Sar 5338 Sar 5338	3	52	1 10	53	3 Wic Hi ¢¢3		8+035	5	
1.1.0 Noill fr. 1.3 @fi 6126 State State	. <u> </u>		51	ole	}	S		<u>ş.</u>	fn .' 'Fed Giose -	1118 / Fee Sylf #-	1111

Can 3345

JOSEPH I. O'NEILL, JR. DIL PROPERTIES

November 2, 1966

410 WEST OHIO MIDLAND, TEXAS 79704

(14)[1](14) (14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1](14)[1]

TELEPHONE MUTUAL 3-2771

~66 Nov 4 111-8 20

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Director New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Order No. R-3019 - Temporary Rules South Prairie, San Andres Pool Roosevelt County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Following a hearing on December 14, 1965, temporary rules were granted covering the above pool. Section 5 of Rule 6 states that this case shall be reopened in December, 1966.

This is to advise that we should have our interference tests completed before that date, and, if agreeable with the Commission, will appear at the December, 1966, hearing. In the event there are any special requests of the Commission, please advise.

Very truly yours,

Ed ander

E. T. Anderson

ETA/nb

CC: Sunset International Petroleum Corp. Attention: Mr. Robert W. Arrendiell Suite 308, Two-O-One Wall Building, Midland, Texas

J. M. Huber Corporation Attention: Mr. Floyd Meade Vaughn Building, Midland, Texas

DOCKET MAILED

Date 11-23-66

Docket No. 31-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - DECEMBER 7, 1960

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

<u>CASE 3500:</u> In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit all operators in the Vacuum Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to show cause why the disposal of produced salt water in unlined pits should be permitted in the Vacuum Field.

CASE 3501:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider amending Commission Order No. R-1670, as amended, which governs all prorated gas pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, Sandoval, Lea, Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. The Commission will consider amending said order to provide a system for the approval of a non-standard gas proration unit without a hearing or without notification to offset operators provided said non-standard units result from a deviation in the United States Public Lands Survey and provided the size of the unit is within from 75 percent to 125 percent of a standard unit size in its respective pool.

CASE 3351: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3351 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3022, which order established 640acre spacing units for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

CASE 3348: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019, which order established 80acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Docket No. 31-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - DECEMBER 7, 1960

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

<u>CASE 3500</u>: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit all operators in the Vacuum Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to show cause why the disposal of produced salt water in unlined pits should be permitted in the Vacuum Field.

CASE 3501:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider amending Commission Order No. R-1670, as amended, which governs all prorated gas pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, Sandoval, Lea, Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. The Commission will consider amending said order to provide a system for the approval of a non-standard gas proration unit without a hearing or without notification to offset operators provided said non-standard units result from a deviation in the United States Public Lands Survey and provided the size of the unit is within from 75 percent to 125 percent of a standard unit size in its respective pool.

CASE 3351: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3351 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3022, which order established 640acre spacing units for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for a period of one gear. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

CASE 3348: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019, which order established 80acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Case 3341 Case 3341 Neud. 12-766 Rec. 12-7-66. 1 year Intertion of O'Auth. a 1 year Intertion of O'alel RB019. 1 year Intertaine for S. Prairie -8 d. Dea spacting in S. Prairie -San Andres and Pool. San Andres and Pool. San Andres testa are inconduising Outerference testa are inconduising further data should be submitted further data should be submitted Thusle my.

GOVERNOR JACK M. CAMPBELL CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Bil Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON E. HAYS MEMBER

> P.O.BOX 2088 SANTA FE

December 23, 1965

Mr. Booker Kelly White, Gilbert, Koch & Kelly Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 787 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re:

Case No. 7340 Order No. R-3019 Applicant:

Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr.

3348

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

he L. Parter A. L. PORTER, Jr.

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs	occ	 x
Artes	ia o	
Aztec	OCC_	······

Other

DOCKET MAILED

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR.

SECRETARY . DIRECTOR

Dais 23-66

DOCKET	FYAMINED HERRING	Docket No. 4-68
	EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY	- FEBRUARY 7, 1968
9 A.M.	- OTL CONCEDUD TON AND	
STA TE	- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA	CONFERENCE ROOM,
		TD, NUW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3719: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Siluro-Devonian formation in the interval from 11,010 feet to 11,325 feet in its L. H. Chambers Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 11, Township 12 South, Range 33 East, Bagley Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3720:

Application of Sinclair Oil & Gas Company for salt water disposal, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Abo formation in the interval from 6982 to 7092 feet in its Turner "B" Well No. 73, located in Unit C of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Cedar Lake-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3348: (Reopened)

> In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019-A, which order extended 80-acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of 14 months. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre

In the matter of Case No. 3351 being reopened pursuant to the provi-CASE 3351: sions of Order No. R-3022-A, which order extended 640-acre spacing units for the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of 14 months. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

CASE 3520: (Reopened)

> In the matter of Case No. 3520 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3184, which order established 80-acre spacing units for the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre

CASE 3721:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit H. E. Barnes and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the H. E. Barnes Levers State Well No. 1 and the H. E. Barnes Levers State Well No. 2, located in Units G and H, respectively, of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 26 East, Pecos-San Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be ordered plugged and abandoned in accordance with a CommissionBEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019 NOMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF JOSEPH I. O'NBILL, Jr., FOR SPECIAL RULES FOR THE SOUTH PRAIRIE-SAN ANDRES POOL, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION ;

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on December 14, 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 22nd day of December, 1965, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr., seeks extension of the South Frairie-San Andres Pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to include the following-described area:

TUNNEUT	£ 8	ŠOIPpu	
Section	16.	and the second second	RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Saction	1.2	411	ALTI-M
Section	11.8	A11	
Section	20:	N/2	
Section	21 :	en le Antonio	

(3) That the horizontal limits of the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should be extended to include a portion of the above-

!

-2-CABB NG. 3348 Order NC. R-3019

(4) That the applicant also seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool, including a provision for 80-acre spacing units.

(5) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect of too few wells, temporary special rules and regulations correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations providing for 60-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the South Frairie-San Andres Pool.

(6) That the temporary spacial rules and regulations should provide for limited well locations in order to assure orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations should be established for a one-year period in order to allow the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well.

(8) That an administrative procedure should be established whereby the operators in the pool would be permitted to conduct interference tests and to transfer allowables among producing wells on the same lease during the temporary one-year period in order to facilitate the gathering of information pertaining to reservoir characteristics.

(9) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing in December, 1966, at which time the operators in the subject fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, fool should appear and present all available reservoir information, including interference test results, to establish the area that including interference test results, to establish the area that well and show cause why the subject pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the horizontal limite of the South Frairie-San Andres Pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, are hereby extended to include the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 6 ROUTH, RANGE 36 MAST, NEPH Section 17: 5/2 58/4 -3-CASE No. 3348 Order No. 8-3019

(2) That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE EOUTH PRAIRIE-EAN ANDRES FOOL

<u>RULE 1</u>. Each well completed or recompleted in the South Prairie-Gan Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated San Andres oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

<u>RULE 2.</u> Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, S/2, or N/2 of a governmental guarter section; provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the guarter-guarter sections in the unit.

<u>RULE 1</u>. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit comprising a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of the nonstandard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

<u>RULE 4.</u> Each well shall be located within 200 feet of the center of a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot.

<u>PURE 5.</u> The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previcusly drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state -4~ CASE No. 3348 Order No. 8-3019

that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

<u>RULE 6.</u> A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 2.00 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the effective date of this order shall be January 1 1966.

(2) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or completed in the South Prairie-San Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before January 15, 1966.

(3) That each well presently drilling to or completed in the South Prairie-San Andres Fool or in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof thall receive a 40-acre allowable until a Form C-102 dedicating 80 acres to the well has been filed with the Commission.

(4) That the Secretary-Director of the Convaission is hereby authorized to approve interference tests and the transfer of allowables to wells on the same lease or, if in a unitized area, to wells in the same participating area, provided however, that any such authorization shall be limited to a period of six months, but may be renewed. No transfer well shall be permitted to receive, in addition to its own allowable, more than 50 per cent of one top unit allowable for the pool.

To obtain administrative approval for interference tests and the transfer of allowable, the operator shall submit in --5-CABE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019

11

triplicate a request for such authority describing in detail the proposed method of conducting such tests and transferring the allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing thereon all wells within a radius of two miles of the proposed shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s). The plat shall also identify each lease or participating area as to comership or operating rights. The application shall include evidence that all offset operators to the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) have been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall also be accompanied by Form C-116 for each shut-in well, showing the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of allowable to be transferred. The transferred allowable shall not exceed the volume of oil produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate. The Commission and offset operators to both the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests if they so desire and shall be notified of the tests at least 48 hours prior to the commencement thereof.

The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant approval of the interference tests and transfer of allowables upon receipt of waivers from all offset operators or upon expiration of a 20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected to the proposed test and transfer.

(5) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in December, 1966, at which time the operators in the subject pool shall appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Frairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deam necessary.

DONE at Santa Fo, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.



TATE OF NEW MEXICO al conservation completion Chaireah A. Enter, PONTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-A

APPLICATION OF JOSEPH I. O'NEILL, Jr., FOR SPECIAL RULES FOR THE SOUTH PRAIRIE-SAN ANDRES POOL, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on December 7, 1966, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this <u>9th</u> day of December, 1966, the Commission, a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

PINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3019, dated December 22, 1965, temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

(3) That said Order No. R-3019 provided an administrative procedure whereby the operators in the pool would be permitted to conduct interference tests and to transfer allowables among producing wells on the same lease during the temporary one-year period in order to facilitate the gathering of information pertaining to reservoir characteristics.

(4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019, this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently -2-CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-A

and economically developed by one well and to show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(5) That the results of interference tests taken during the temporary one-year period were inconclusive.

(6) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-3019, should be continued in effect for an additional period of time in order to allow the operators in the subject pool sufficient time to gather additional information concerning the reservoir characteristics of the pool.

(7) That the above-mentioned administrative procedure should be continued in effect for an additional period of time during which the applicant should conduct additional interference tests in order to gather additional reservoir information to present to the Commission when this case is reopened.

(8) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in February, 1968, at which time the applicant and all interested parties should appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Fool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREPORE ORDERED:

(1) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-3019, are hereby continued in full force and effect until further order of the Commission in this case.

(2) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is hereby authorized to approve interference tests and the transfer of allowables to wells on the same lease or, if in a unitized area, to wells in the same participating area, provided however, that any such authorization shall be limited to a period of six months, but may be renewed. No transfer well shall be permitted to receive, in addition to its own allowable, more than 50 per cent of one top unit allowable for the pool.

To obtain administrative approval for interference tests and the transfer of allowable, the operator shall submit in -3-CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-A

triplicate a request for such authority describing in detail the proposed method of conducting such tests and transferring the allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing thereon all wells within a radius of two miles of the proposed shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s). The plat shall also identify each lease or participating area as to ownership or operating rights. The application shall include evidence that all offset operators to the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) have been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall also be accompanied by Form C-116 for each shut-in well, showing the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of allow able to be transferred. The transferred allowable shall not exceed the volume of oil produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate. The Commission and offset operators to both the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests if they so desire and shall be notified of the tests at least 48 hours prior to the commencement thereof.

6.1

The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant approval of the interference tests and transfer of allowables upon receipt of waivers from all offset operators or upon expiration of a 20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected to the proposed test and transfer.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in February, 1968, at which time the applicant and all interested parties shall appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove lesignatadaa



1997

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION JACK M. CAMPBBLL, Chairman JACK M. CAMPBBLL, Chairman GUNTON B. HAYS, Momber Sulton B. HAYS, Momber

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

Case 3388 eard 2-7-68 Kec. 2-7-68 Neither J. J. O Heilf Jr. or. J. H. Huber Corporation des gine tesimony. Huber did have a attoming make a statement. softhist they could evaluate the possibility of deepening their Ded # 2 The cell was to show cause why the pool would not renert to 140 Ad. ees much & sympathing with the request I don't eliere a stattement without ectimon fills the h

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-B

1:

APPLICATION OF JOSEPH I. O'NBILL, Jr., FOR SPECIAL RULES FOR THE SOUTH PRAIRIE-BAN ANDRES POOL, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 7, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Blvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 14th day of February, 1968, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3019, dated December 22, 1965, temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of said Order No. R-3019, Case 3348 was reopened December 7, 1966, to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and present all available information, including interference test results, to establish the area that could be efficiently and economically developed by one well and to show cause why the Bouth Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That the results of interference tests taken during the temporary one-year period were inconclusive and that by Order No. R-3019-A, dated December 9, 1966, the temporary rules and regulations were continued in effect for an additional period of time during which time additional interference tests should be conducted.

CASE No. 3348 Order No. R-3019-B

(5) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019-A, this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to appear and present all available information, including additional interference test results, to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well and show cause why the South Prairie-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(6) That no additional interference tests have been conducted to gather additional reservoir information concerning the

(7) That no additional evidence was presented to establish the area that can be officiently and economically drained and developed by one well in the South Prairie-San Andres Pool.

(8) That it has not been established that one well can efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres in the

(9) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Orders Nos. R-3019 and R-3019-A should be abolished.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Orders Nos. R-3019 and R-3019-A, are hereby abolished.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE NOP NEW MEXICO CONSERVATION COMMISSION DAVID F. CARGO airman GWYTON B -Nomba atter A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Sacretary

-2-

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico dearnley-meier reporting service, inc. February 7, 1968 NEW MEXICO EXAMINER HEARING 1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P. O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-4691 • ALBUQUEROUE, I In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019-A, which order extended) 80-acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of Case 3348 14 months. BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 3348.

MR. HATCH: Case 3348, Reopened. In the matter of Case No. 3348 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3019-A, which order extended 80-acre spacing units for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of 14 months.

MR. WHITE: If the Commissioner please, Charles White, of White, Gilbert, Koch & Kelly of Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of the J.M. Huber Corporation. To my knowledge, none of the operators in the pool are here to present any testimony, however, I would on behalf of Mr. J. M. Huber, like to make a statement for the record.

MR. UTZ: All right, sir.

MR. WHITE: This case was filed upon the application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. and the Commission on December 22, 1965 issued special temporary pool rules for one year establishing an 80-acre spacing and proration unit in the subject pool. At the last rehearing, February 1967, interference tests were entered in evidence. These tests were taken November 14, 1966 and on January 12, 1966 as shown by the record in this case. The wells were shut in for 72 hours and the tests presented no evidence of interference.

2

Testimony in the record is that the wells should be shut in for a period of sixty days for an interference test to be felt. The record shows the pool characteristics as follows: Very low gravity of 19.2 per cent; porosity varying from two per cent to 19.4; the permeability varies from a low of one millidarcy to a high of one O eight, and the gas-oil ratio is too difficult to measure. The highest estimate being 200 cubic feet per barrel.

3

The record in this case further shows that a very low primary recovery is expected. This is verified by the well production since the last hearing. There are only four wells producing in the pool and for example, the production for November, 1967 is as follows: Sunset O'Neill State One A 373 barrels; O'Neill State L Number 1, 706 barrels; Lone Star 196 barrels; Huber Federal Number 2, 1,973 barrels. These production figures are part of the Oil Conservation Commission records and we respectively ask the Commission to take administrative notice of them at this hearing.

As can be seen from these production records, none of the wells are commercial, except the Huber Federal Number 2, which produced an average of 65 barrels a day or 7 barrels a day over the forty-acre allowable. The last twelve days of January of this year Huber Federal Number 2 produced an average of 61 barrels per day. Since the original hearing only two wells have been drillld in the pool; Lone Star Well was originally a Bough C completion, about a year ago it was plugged back and completed as a South Prairie-San Andres well. It is non-commercial as shown by the above November production. A dry well was drilled to the west in Section 16. From the record heretofore developed in the case and with the low production of the pool it is obvious that there will be no further development and that it is not economical to further develop the pool either on a forty-acre or on an eighty-acre spacing pattern.

Q No interference tests have been taken since the last hearing, because of the long shut-in period required and because the operators of the pool, other than J.M. Huber Corporation, are unable to make the forty-acre allowable. These operators obviously are not desirous of having their wells shut in for sixty days for interference tests. Because of the low primary recovery and the other economics involved, J.M. Huber Corporation, operator of Huber Federal Well Number 2, respectively urges the Commission to extend the existing temporary pool rules for one year. It is believed that within the year's time the Huber Federal Number 2 will be able to make a full 40-acre allowable, but until then the operator would like to produce the well at its full capability.

A

That's all we have in the case. MR. UTZ: Are there other statements in this case?

MK. UIA. Case will be taken under advisement.

14

.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, KAY EMBREE, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this glat day of Hel, 1968.

Kay Enleree NOTARY PUBLIC

6

My Commission Expires: November 19, 1971

I do hereby contify this the function is a consider reacted of the proceedings in the Draniser America of Case to 3.3.4.4. hered by ma day heard by Smaluer New Muxico Oll Council ation Conversion